



JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL 

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING (SBDM) COUNCIL MEETING

SEPTEMBER 9, 2008 

Amanda Minnich, facilitator, called the James T. Alton SBDM Council to order at 4:06 p.m.  Members present:  Jama Bennett, Mary Lou Emerine, Amanda Minnich, and Mark Adams.  Sherry Popham was absent.  

OPENING BUSINESS

A.  09-001. Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to accept the meeting agenda, seconded by Vasco Perry.  Motion carried. 

B. 09-002. Mark Adams made the motion to approve the previous meeting minutes, seconded by Amanda Minnich.   Motion carried.

C. Jama Bennett shared the following “Good News” with the council: 
      1.  Our first PTSP meeting is scheduled for this evening. 

2. We will be taking approximately 87 8th grade girls to WKU for dinner 

on September 15th followed up by a trip to Greenwood High School to hear Rachel Simmons, a famous author who focuses on being the “odd girl out” and self-esteem issues facing young women.

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT/PLANNING


Sandy Greenwood, JTA Counselor, gave an overview of EXPLORE testing.  Eighth grade students will be taking these tests next week and prior to the actual test, the leadership team will be teaching classes on the purpose and importance of EXPLORE.    

          Jama also shared that Ms. Ousley and Ms. Greenwood are working with the teachers to develop the MAP testing schedule.  All students will complete MAP testing within the next two weeks. 

         Following MAP testing, students will take the THINK LINK tests in all grade levels. 

         Jama shared with the council that room 221 has finally been given the stamp of approval to be turned into a computer lab.  Construction will begin in the near future with the lab scheduled for completion around fall break.  


District curriculum maps were discussed and Jama shared an example of one

created by the math representatives from across the district.  The goal is to complete these in all content areas for use across the district.  This provides teachers with some continuity between schools and helps define exactly what needs to be taught each quarter. 

BUDGET


The July and August financial reports were reviewed with the council (see attached).
09-003. Vasco Perry made the motion to accept the July/August budgets, seconded by Mary Lou Emerine.   Motion carried.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS 


There were no committee reports presented to the council. 

OLD BUSINESS

1. Jama shared with Amanda Minnich options left for SBDM Training. Sherry Popham will be notified of the dates as well.  Ms. Emerine indicated that she would double check on any additional training available in surrounding counties.   

2. Mary Lou Emerine gave an update to the council regarding the museum.  She shared that the pharmacy display located in the hallway and the phonograph were the items currently on loan and would need to be returned to the original owners if necessary.  All other items were actual donations and can be used for display.  Ms. Emerine indicated that some interest had been expressed in helping with the museum and she would share names with us at the next meeting.  Regarding the Board of Directors, she indicated that her dad was currently serving as president and that Lynda Lynch, Cindy Cowley, and Robin Lovelace were current members.  Ms. Bennett asked Ms. Emerine to share updated meeting minutes with the council at our next meeting in October as records in the museum ended in 1992.  Currently the museum account has approximately $17,000.000 and discussion was held regarding purchasing some updated resources and possibly using some of the money for bus subsidy for elementary schools to visit the museum.  Since the Board of Directors oversees this account, Ms. Emerine indicated that she would check into this as well. 

3. Ms. Bennett shared with the council that only two students opted to transfer to West Hardin Middle School as a result of NCLB.  She also shared that part of Tier Consequences involved offering supplemental educational services to the families of students on free/reduced lunch.  Currently we have approximately five applications for these services with the deadline being September 19.   

NEW BUSINESS

A. Jama shared with council that we are currently over caps in one of our 7th grade language arts classes.  After speaking with Ms. Miller and discussing options, Ms. Miller shared with Ms. Bennett that she would prefer to keep all students in her class and remain over caps. 

09-004.Mark Adams made the motion to allow our 7th grade language arts classes to go over caps. Seconded by Vasco Perry.  Motion carried. 

B. Jama shared with council the SBDM annual report and indicated that this was actually due in August; however, she had overlooked a deadline.  Report was reviewed and council discussed how impressive our school looked on paper. 

09-005.  Mary Lou Emerine made a motion to approve the report as amended, seconded by Amanda Minnch.  Motion carried.  

C. An overview of CATS data was shared with the council.  Good news was shared and areas for improvement noted.  Jama shared that departments will actually be disaggregating this data during September and October with reports being presented to the council.  

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS/INFORMATION
A. Next meeting date will be October 14, 2008.  Sherry Popham and Sherry Popham will serve as facilitator and as resource person.   

B. Jama shared with council that she intended to discuss with the teachers options for filling our current vacancy at our faculty meeting on September 10.    

ADJOURNMENT

09-006.  Vasco Perry made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 
5:10 p.m, seconded by Mary Lou Emerine.  Motion carried.    

